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We were delighted, once again, to be able to take a British Schools team to compete at ISAS 2007 in Dortmund. The ISAS meeting is arguably the best meeting of its type- the 50m indoor range is of the very highest standard and is equipped with the latest Suis Ascor electronic targets. The competition also attracts some of the best shooters from around the world, especially Eastern Europe. 

The British Schools team was selected from the top scorers in the BSSRA vs. New Zealand postal match that had taken place earlier in the year, and consisted of two English shooters and three from north of the border:



Ben Atterton (Felsted School)



Nicholas Dudley (Carshalton RC)



Rory McAlpine (George Watson’s College)



Findlay Craig (George Watson’s College)



Oliver Barron (George Watson’s College) 



Miss Nicola Sammels (George Watson’s College)

All members of the team competed in the 60-shot prone English Match. The standard, as usual, was high, especially in the Junior Women competition, and the team members gained invaluable experience from competing at such a high level against Juniors from around the world. Nicola Sammels scored 585, finishing in 11th position- (the gold medal winner, incidentally, scored 596!) In the Junior Men competition, Ben Atterton was the top British Schools shooter with a score of 585 (11th), three points behind the bronze medalist. Oliver Barron (16th) and Finlay Craig (17th) finished on 583, Nicolas Dudley on 580 (23rd), and Rory McAlpine on 572 (31st). 

The team also had the chance to take part in a range of social activities, (the Dortmund fairground proving to be particularly popular!) and visited a number of local attractions, including the excellent Airborne Museum at Arnhem, made famous in the film ‘A Bridge too Far.’ 

The team is grateful to everyone at the Westfalischer Schutzenbund (especially Markus Bartsch) for making our trip such a successful one, and to ELEY Limited for their continuing support of British Schools activities and for providing such excellent Tenex ammunition for our use.

The British Schools Shooting Team has been invited to take part in a number of postal and overseas matches over the next 12 months, and any Juniors (school pupils) wishing to be considered for future BSSRA team selection should contact: 
Charles Lee Esq., 

Felsted School, 

Felsted, 

Dunmow, 

Essex CM6 3LL 

(e-mail: crsl@felsted.org)
